*** APPROVED MID-SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA AREA 09 MINUTES ***
AREA Service Committee (ASC) MINUTES

March 15, 2020

The March 2020 ASC was cancelled to protect the health and safety of the body and to adhere to government
suggestions for COVID-19.

Respectfully submitted by MSCA 09 Panel 70 Secretary, Ryan W.



General Service Assembly
MID-SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA AREA
P.O. Box 51446 , Irvine California 90806

March 12, 2020

To All Trusted Servants in A.A.,

The MSCA 09 eBoard has decided to cancel the upcoming Area Service Committee (ASC )
Meeting in Buena Park this Sunday, March 15, due to public health advisories about the spread
of Covid. While this is very disappointing for us, it’s obviously the right decision to make under
the circumstances.

Plans for the Saturday, March 14 Pre-Conference Bootcamp in Laguna Woods will continue as
the location is larger and can accommodate the greater distance between members recommended
by the California Public Health officials. MSCA 09 members should keep themselves safe by
covering your mouth with your elbow when you cough, wash your hands with soap and water,
and if you are sick, stay home. We may have to change how we greet each other instead of
shaking hands and hugging.

The plan to hold the May Assembly in Garden Grove is still on the calendar as the Walden
Intermediate School has indoor and outdoor seating for roundtables and seating. MSCA 09
eBoard will keep you informed of any changes to our schedule for future events.

Thanks for your flexibility and understanding. This is a challenging time for everyone, and I
hope that all of you and your loved ones remain safe, healthy, and sane. We realize that our
sobriety still must go even as we prepare to face the constantly changing realities of the situation,
or as a phrase heard in the rooms of A.A. goes, "learn how to live comfortably with unresolved
problems."

Your Trusted Servant,

MSCA 09 Executive Board, Panel 70





